25TH NEWSLETTER

Skeleton Constitutional Text on its way from Convention Praesidium 

Report on the meeting of the European Parliament Delegation, Thursday 11th July 2002

Introduction

At today's meeting of the European Parliament Delegation, Chairman Mr. Mendez de Vigo revealed the plans of the Praesidium to publish a skeleton for a constitutional text after the summer break.

This came as a bit of a surprise to many members and there were mixed feelings towards the Praesidium's change of approach to procedures.

The Chairman also informed members on the establishment of four new working groups.

Skeleton Constitutional Text

Mrs. Berger's proposal, signed by 18 members of the Convention, for the Commission to draft a blue print Constitution for the Convention was rejected on the grounds that this should be the work of the Convention itself.

Instead, Chairman, Mr. Mendez de Vigo advised that if the Praesidium were given a mandate to do so, it would draft a skeleton for a Constitution to be published in October.

Some members clearly disapproved of this procedure; Mrs. Paciotti intervened that the Praesidium should not have ideas of its own, but only present the ideas of the Convention. To this criticism Mr. Mendez de Vigo replied that due to time pressure it would only be reasonable for the Praesidium to present a draft that could then be debated and altered. He continued that the Praesidium is waiting for the outcome of the Working Groups before drafting a skeleton. Mrs. Paciotti further argued that the EP Delegation should devote one of its meetings in September, before the skeleton will be published, to discuss this issue and try to reach to an agreement on what form the EP Delegation wishes the draft to take.

Several other members are working on proposals for a Constitutional text. Mr. Duff, Vice-Chairman of the Delegation and member of the Liberal Group, has been preparing a draft of around 20 articles to constitute a Constitutional proposal. This draft will be published late August.

Second Wave of Working Groups

Four new working groups will be set up during the autumn. The Chairman advised that members of the Praesidium would probably chair them as thay are chaoring the current working groups now. 

Mrs. Palacio, member of the Praesidium, who has recently been appointed Foreign Minister of the Spanish Government, wishes to continue her work in the Convention - both as member of the Convention and as Chair of a working group.

The four new groups will focus on:


1) Liberty, Security and Justice


2) External EU Policy


3) Defence


4) Simplification of Legislative Processes

Calendar

The Chairman suggested finishing the work of the Convention by March or April in good time for the next Intergovernmental Conference in Athens next June. He added that the wish for high quality of the final draft might prevail over time pressure in the end.

Vice-Chairman, Mr. Duff expressed his concern over the lack of preparatory meetings in Brussels during the autumn. The Chairman took note of his concern but did not express a will to change the current calendar, which favours meetings in Strasbourg.

Mr. Carnero proposed to hold a seminar for the EP Delegation for it to work on common initiatives for the Convention. Mr. Mendez de Vigo agreed to extend the first meeting in Strasbourg in September to allow more time for political debate.

